
Weekly Newsletter 
10th June 2022 

 

Upcoming Dates and events 

13th June and 14th June —Book Fair 

15th June—Secrets Room for Fathers Day 

21st June—Enrichment Day 

27th June—Sports Day—parents welcome 

8th July—Class 2 Assembly—changed date 

6th July—Year 6 Dress Rehearsal 

7th July—Year 6 Performance—evening 

15th July—Reports out to Parents 

21st July—Last Day and Leavers Assembly 9:15am 

Welcome back to Term 6, I hope you all managed to have a lovely break.   

Our term started off with our Year 6 class leaving for their Residential trip, and all reports so far 
show that they are having a great time. They are due back today, so I’m sure they will let you 

know about their adventures in next week’s newsletter.  

It is lovely to see our attendance rising as we get back to more normal times, but please be aware 
that there are some cases of Covid in our community, so please be vigilant still.  

I am delighted to share the results of our parent survey with you too. You will see the responses 
on the next page, and I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for taking the time to 

share your views with us—it is really helpful. 

Have a lovely weekend. 

Huge Congratulations 
to Capel’s very own 
Golfing Champion. 

Alexander won the US 
Kids European 

Championships in 
Scotland over half 
term. Well done, 
Alexander, what a 

fantastic achievement. 

Some of our Year 6 students have been away for their 
Residential Trip this week. I look forward to hearing all 

about it  and sharing that with you in next week’s 
newsletter, but in the meantime, here’s a picture of the 

group just after they arrived. 

Warmest 
Congratulations to Mrs 

Montgomery! 

On Saturday 4th June, 
she was able to have a 
wonderful wedding. We 
are so thrilled for her 
and know you would 
join us in sending our 

congratulations! 



 

 
 

Thank you for taking the time to complete our survey in May, and we are pleased to be able to share the 
outcomes with you. Overall, it was a very positive survey and it is encouraging to see that so many things are 
going well. We are also pleased to have your feedback, to understand issues, however big or small, that could 
be improved.  

You will see from the above data that homework and clubs are the two issues that we need to explore the 
most. As a staff, we plan on looking at our homework policy very closely, and we will be seeking the views of 
parents and pupils – so watch this space!  

The clubs that we currently provide are: sewing, football, pottery, gym, dance (two types), choir, crafts and 
netball. We do appreciate that not all of these are free, but where there is a cost, we may offer subsidies via 
our sports Premium, or for pupils in receipt of pupil premium. We will continue to try and provide a range of 
clubs, and will particularly try to add more for our younger pupils. 

    

My child is happy at school 100% agree 

My child feels safe at school 96% agree 

My child makes good progress at this school. 98% agree 

My child is well looked after at this school. 100% Agree 

My child is taught well at this school. 100% agree 

Feedback helps my child to know their next steps and how to progress. 100% agree 

The school supports my child to develop resilience, confidence and independence. 96% agree 

My child receives appropriate homework for their age 87% agree 

This school makes sure pupils are well behaved. 96% agree 

My child is motivated to learn. 94% agree 

My child is encouraged to have good attendance and punctuality. 100% agree 

This school deals effectively with bullying. 94% Agree 

This school is well led and managed. 100% Agree 

This school is a welcoming and pleasant place to visit in normal times. 98% Agree 

I am encouraged to play an active part in the life of the school 98% agree 

The school responds well to any concerns I raise. 96% agree 

I receive valuable information from the school about my child's progress. 92% agree 

There is a good range of extra-curricular activities for my child to participate in. 87% agree 

Communication from the school is effective and timely. 94% agree 

The school values the views, wishes and feelings of children. 100% agree 

The school values the views, wishes and feelings of parents. 100% agree 

I know who the SENCo is and how to contact her. 100% agree 

I am able to approach staff about any concerns I have with my child. 100% agree 

I would recommend Capel Primary School to others. 100% agree 



2022-2023  

Dates for your Diary 

INSET days 

1st September 2022 

2nd September 2022 

10th November 2022 (mid-week) 

3rd January 2023 

5th June 2023 

Summer school holiday fun for 4 – 12-year-olds! 

Premier Football School are delighted to announce they are running a kid’s football school in 
Tonbridge this summer at the Weald of Kent Grammar School from Wednesday 10th – Friday 
12th August for boys and girls aged 4 - 12 of all abilities. Parents simply drop-off at 10.00am and 
pick up at 3.30pm. The fee is just £13 per day and all children who attend receive a trophy! 
Activities include a kids World Cup tournament and a penalty shootout competition with prizes! 
We are a non-elitist grass roots organisation and children play in groups according to their age and 
abilities in a fun safe environment. Should you wish to book, please 
visit www.premierfootballschool.co.uk or call 07821 573837. 

A few gentle reminders: 

 Trainers are for PE days only. 

 No Jewellery please, except for stud earrings on 
non-PE days. 

 Please do not send nuts to school— including 
peanut butter. 

 Remember to bring in a water bottle to keep hy-
drated. 


